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Newsletter Editor Bob Correa Retires
by Don Nelson

Though he is nowhere near retire-
ment age, HTG newsletter editor Bob
Correa has decided i t  was time for a
much needed break to concentrate on his
up and coming business.

Bob has been a member of HTG for
nearly as long as the organization has
existed, and the newsletter editor for
more than five years. But, with his new
business demanding more o f  his time,
Bob regrettably needs to  make some
changes to accommodate it.

Bob and his lover Denny Carroll, a
cofounder of HTG, live in Pleasanton.

I am always pleased with the quality
of our newsletter. We receive newsletters
from numerous organizations around the
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Building on the suc-
cess o f  last year's "Being Gay In The
Workplace" Conference, this year's con-
ference has been expanded to two days.

Friday afternoon, October 2, a facili-
tated round table discussion will be held
on gay and lesbian employee associa-
tions. T h e  discussion wil l  include the
basics o f  putting such an organization
together, and also advanced topics such
as detailed strategies f o r  proposing
domestic partner benefits to management.

On Saturday October 3rd, a full day

Last months article discussed resumes.
It addressed the importance of describing a
career objective at the top of your resume
and calling attention to accomplishments in
each o f  your previous positions. T h i s
article deals with the best way to conduct a
career campaign.

According to statistics, 10-12 percent
of jobs are found through advertisements,
27-30 percent through placement agencies,
10 percent through promotion or creation
of new positions at a current location, and

country and the HTG Newsletter contin-
ues to compare favorably. I n  addition, I
have frequently received compliments
about our Newsletter, which I  quickly
attribute to Bob's dedication.

Though Bob will always remain my
friend, I  will miss the opportunities to
drive to Pleasanton to work with him.
Thanks for all your hard work!

Taking over as editor is Steve
Weirauch who has been one o f  the
Activities Committee cochairs. Steve
has b e e n  replaced b y  D a v i d
Trautvetter, and B i l l  McFarland con-
tinues as the other cochair.

Out and Equal InThe 901s
The Second Annual Lesbian & Gay Workplace Issues Conference
Stanford University Stanford, California

of activities will be presented. Speeches,
workshops, and panel discussions will be
presented on a  wide range o f  topics
related to being gay, lesbian, or bisexual
in the workplace.

High Tech Gays is a cosponsor of
this event, along with gay and lesbian
employee groups from Chevron, Oracle,
Pacific Bell and PG&E. To  obtain a reg-
istration packet, call Don Nelson at (408)
379-5074, or the number provided in the
advertisement on page 2.

Community Opportunities (Part 2 of 2)
By Whitney Davis

about 50  percent through networking.
These figures vary slightly depending on
the source, but it is generally agreed that
networking is the most successful way to
implement a job change. High Tech Gays
is a good start, but you must have a broad
network if  you are serious about searching
for a new position.

First, create a list of firms to target in
your campaign. Reference books from a
library can assist in this task. A  good ref-
erence is The Book of Lists, but there are
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It felt s0000 good: HTG visited the Exploratorium
on Sunday, July 19th and used their sense of touch
to find the way through the Tactile Gallery.

Next Meeting
Sunday, September 13

Get those resumes polished and ready to
turn over to Whitney Davis and David Bach
of Community Opportunity. They will be
speaking about the intricacies of job search-
ing in high tech fields, as well as working
with a recruiter. Be certain to read Whitney's
article below on networking, and bring a
copy of your resume to the meeting if  you'd
like some tips.

many more.
Once you create a list of those firms to

target how do you approach the firms for
the best results?

The first rule i s  never, never go
through the Personnel Department, often-
the last to know o f  any open positions.
The best access is through personal contact.
Do you know anyone at these firms? Do
you know anyone who knows anyone?

See Career, Page 5
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HTG Officers:
President: D o n  Nelson (408) 379-5074

Secretary: C h r i s  Clarke (408) 226-2204
Treasurer A J  Alfieri (408) 993-3830

Other  HTG Contacts:
HTG Voicemail, recording, messages (408) 993-3830
HTG Computer BBS, free 300-2400 (415) 572-9594

baud, jobs, services, msgs & more! Or (408) 374-6608
Newsletter Editor, Steve Weirauch ( 4 0 8 ) 272-5555
PABAC Committee, Dave Conger (415) 965-9242
Activities Committee, David Trautvetter (408) 294-6900

or Bill McFarland ( 5 1 0 ) 490-7571

P R O J E C T

'n-vwity
City  Boards  and

Commission  Positions
Available

Let your gay and lesbian voice be heard on a vari-
ety of issues from Parks, Seniors, Fine Arts, Child Care,
Disability Awareness and Human Rights on a board or
commission for the City of San Jose.

To qualify, you must be a resident of San Jose and
have a commitment to being active in the community.

To take advantage of this unique opportunity, call
the City Clerk's office at 277-4424. Applications for
terms beginning January 1, 1993 will be accepted until
October 1, 1992.

Do Not Hesitate...Participate!

Newsletter  Article  Deadline
Due to the vacation schedule of the editor, the dead-

line for submitting all articles for the October newsletter
will be one week early, Friday, September lith.

protesslonais in high technology industry H I G H  T E C H  G A Y S

Contributors:

Ñ

Copyright and published month6, by HTG (High Tech Gays) PO BOX 6777, San
Jose, C A  95150, Phone (408) 993-3830 A n y o n e  interested in HTG may sign
up on our mairrg list to receive a Newsletter free for 3 months. To  continue to receive a
newsletter and to keep informed about HTG activtes, send $30 for a  one-year
membership to the above address, For  information about display advertising or to submit
artk:les, contact Steve Weirauch at (408) 272-5555 T h e  deadline for advertising or
arockts is generally the third Thursday of each month. High Tech Gays is a Cooperating
Organizatron Member of NGLTF.
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San Jose, California

August  Picnic  Meeting
The majority of those polled who attended this year's August

picnic meeting at Sanbom-Skyline park as well as last year's at
Stevens Creek park chose the former as the best of the two.

With the exception o f  less privacy and a  parking fee,
Sanbom-Skyline was much better suited to our needs, with its ample
space and level, grassy, open area. Several of the 75+ in attendance
took full advantage of the sand volleyball court and the grassy area
for badminton or snoozing. Others enjoyed rounds of horseshoes
and the many hiking trails.

Thanks go out to Chris Clarke for researching the many parks
in the area and picking the one that best suited HTG.

Out and Equal  In The '90s

Pre-Conference
Session

Friday,  October  2, 1992

Conference
Saturday,  October  3,1992

The Second  Annual
Lesbian  & Gay

Workplace  Issues
C o n f e r e n c e

Stanford,  California

Conference
Information

Hotline:
(415) 641-6184

Registration  Fees
Advance Registration
Day of Conference Registration
Pre-Conference Session
Social Event

$35.00
$45.00
$5.00

$10.00

The Second Annual Lesbian & Gay Workplace Issues Conference is
sponsored by the National Gay and Lesbian Task Force Policy Institute
in conjunction with the Lesbian & Gay Employee Associations at
Chevron, Oracle Corporation, Pacific Bell, Pacific Gas & Electric
Company, and High Tech Gays.

The
Printing
Works

Roark Clayton

1111 Elko Drive, Suite H Sunnyvale, CA 94089
Tel 408/734-5330 Fax 408/734-5895
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San Jose, California

KTEH Ice Cream Tasting
Saturday, August 29

Support your local PBS station while you
fill u p  o n  delicious, fattening, artery-
clogging ice cream (or frozen yogurt or
gelato). Wel l  meet at the outside entrance
of Cost Plus at Westgate Mall (that's on the
Saratoga Ave. side) at 12:30 PM. The cost
of the event is $6.00.

Coyote Creek  Biking  and
Picnic

Sunday, August 30

After stuff-mg yourself at the ice cream
tasting, come out and work off  some of
those calories on a Sunday bike ride. I f
you're feeling energetic that day, meet at
10:00 A M  o n  Hellyer Ave. where i t
crosses Coyote Creek (use street parking).
That's just west of  the entrance to Hellyer
Park. For a slightly shorter trip (22 vs 28
miles), meet at 10:45 A M at the Coyote
Creek Trail parking area on Blossom Hill
Road, just east of  Highway 101. Br ing
along a lunch and plenty of liquids.

SALTIMBANCO
Cirque  du Soleil

Tuesday,  Septembert

If you paid for tickets and haven't received
them from John yet, call Voicemail right
away. It's too late to join the HTG group,
but tickets may be available through BASS
or the box office (279-6314). I f  you want
to try to sit near us, we'll be in rows P, Q,
and R in seats 1-10.

Activities  Committee
Tuesday,  September 8

The meeting this month is at David's home
in San Jose, at 685 N. 15th St. I f  you

HTG Activities  Calendar
By Pete Conroy

would like to attend, leave a message on
Voicemail and we'll call back with direc-
tions. The meeting starts at 7:00 PM.

HTG Monthly  Meeting
Sunday,  September  13

The potluck starts at 6 PM; the business
portion of the meeting at about 7:30. See
the directions and map elsewhere in the
newsletter.

Great America
Saturday,  September  19

Scream on the Vortex; hold hands on the
White Water Falls. W e  will meet at the
main entrance at 10:00 AM. I f  we meet
the 25-person minimum requirement, we'll
get discount tickets for $15.50. Otherwise,
admission will be $21.95. (You must have
cash or check for the discount tickets. No
plastic!)

Renaissance  Pleasure  Fake
Saturday,  September  26

It's going to be "Good Spirits Weekend" at
the Faire, with an amateur home brewing
competition, wine tasting, and "Spirited
Processions." Meet us at the Faire site in
Novato at 10 AM. Admission is $16.50
and parking is $4.00 per vehicle. I f  you
need directions or want help in planning
carpools, call Dale at 377-3810.

Sign  up tor  HTG Activities
When signing up for an activity, please
do NOT send the payment to the HTG
P.O. Box. Send it directly to the person
running the activity, or if the address is
unknown, send it to: HTG Activities,
c/o David Trautvetter, 685 N. 15th St.,
San Jose, CA 95112.

Mt. Biking
Sunday,  September  27

We're sorry to announce this event has
been cancelled because the organizer will
be out of town.

Hearst  Castle
Sat - Sun, October  24 - 25

We are going on one of the special Satur-
day evening tours featuring the newly
restored historic lighting and volunteers in
authentic period costumes recreating life as
it was in the early '30s. We have about 20
people who signed up for group reserva-
tions, but others can call MISTDC (the state
park ticket service) at (800) 444-7275 to
see i f  there are still individual spaces
available. We're not sure yet which tour
we'll be on, but we're trying for 6:00 PM
(others are at 6:20 and 6:40). Call Dale at
(408) 377-3810 to make sure. We  aren't
arranging accommodations, but Dale has a
list of recommended motels close to one
another in San Luis Obispo. He' l l  prob-
ably organize a  group meal sometime,
perhaps Sunday Brunch.

Spelunking
Saturday,  November  14

Paul says this will be real spelunking, not a
guided stroll through a paved and lighted
cave. I f  you know Paul - believe it.

Future  Events

Sailing on the Bay - Saturday, October 10
Dinner at Cats - Wednesday, October 14
A Tacky Tour  of Palo Alto  - October  18
Trashy! To u r  (you'll see) -  Saturday
November 11
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if  a t  the recant HTG

Volunteer Apprecia-
tion Party

HTG Newsletter

Mystery  Party
Have you ever considered

Murder? Can you improvise?
Do you  have a  sense o f
humor?

HTG is sponsoring an audience par-
ticipation whodunit to be performed as a
DeFrank Center fund-raising benefit i n
November.

Twelve players (7 male, 5  female)
covering a broad range of ages and races
are required for the cast, plus six or so
others for backstage help, etc. I f  you
would like to  volunteer or  need more
information, contact Alan D. Stephenson at
(408) 429-9655.
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Making  a Splash  in Manteca
by Steve Weirauch

Take a large piece of farm land,
dig out some large pits, snake fiber-
glass tubes down the resulting hills of
dirt, plant a lot of trees, add water and
what do you have? -- a day of fun at
the Oakwood Lake Resort, home of
the Manteca Waterstides. A n d  have
fun is just what HTG members and
friends did on Saturday, August 14th.
Approximately 25 people, almost
equal numbers o f  men and women
turned out for the event.

The day started with the early
risers meeting to carpool at 7:30 am.
Those of  us who needed our beauty
sleep left a little later (and paid the
price by having to wait in long lines
to get in). The early group was able
to secure a picnic site under the trees
on the shore of the lake. Th i s  was a
welcome spot to come back to after
you got tired o f  the crowds on the
slides.

The temperature was in the 90's
which made getting into the water

A group of  eighteen of us had a
great time rafting the wild, but not so
wooly, rapids of Cache Creek on July
25th. While the daytime temperature
soared past 100 degrees, we cooled
ourselves in the warm waters and on
the rapids.

Our trek began with a ride in a
flat bed truck up to 3500 feet eleva-
tion in the hills southeast o f  Clear
Lake. T h e  view was spectacular.
The trail had originally been a main
stage coach line back in the 1800's.
After an hour ride we finally arrived
at the put-in point. A f t e r  br ief
instructions from the rafting com-
pany, we jumped into our boats and
the river fest began.

We navigated the river on two-
person canoe-like inflatable rubber
rafts. I  discovered that the person
seated in the back of the boat controls
about 85% of  the direction and that
the person in front is just there for
looks! Water fights were the order of
the day. W e  carried our lunches in
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by Bill McFarland

very refreshing. However, the high
temperatures also brought out many
people, so the lines for the slides got
quite long. There was a bit of scen-
ery to look at while waiting, though --
and I  don't mean the trees. T h e
groups favorite ride was a series of
eight, mostly enclosed tubes that
snake down the hill. This ride was
especially nice in that once you got
through the initial line you had 30
minutes to ride on any of the slides
without leaving the area. N e w  for
this year was the added attraction of
Bungee Jumping. Charlie and his son
Leo were the only two brave souls in
our group who tried it ,  but they
seemed to enjoy the experience -- at
least they lived to tell about it.

It was a  great day, and a big
THANK YOU to Donna for taking
the t i m e  o u t  o f  h e r  home
demolition/reconstruction project to
organize the trip.

Getting  Splashed  at Cache Creek

waterproof sacks and stopped for
lunch along the riverbank. A t  various
points along the way we stopped to
swim, float down the rapids, and to
dump the water out of the boats.

We camped at Middle Campsite
in the Yolo county parks system just
four miles from the takeout point.
Showering was interesting as there
were no showers! We made a make-
shift bathtub using a rubber raft that
David and Michael had brought
along. W e  parked one o f  the cars
along side for privacy. I t  worked
very well and I remember having a lot
of fun bathing outside.

We also discovered that the
Acura Integra was the official car of
the Cache Creek summer racing series
-- four of the nine cars in our group
were Integra&

This was a great trip. I f  you
missed it, plan ahead for next year, as
I will try to organize this again. Hope
to see you there!

Photo by Tim Wang

Svimvear...very nice: Steve models the latest in
poolside fashions at the HIG Volunteer Appreciation
Party.

Getting  your
newsletter  late?

by Chris Clarke

A number o f  members have
reported that their newsletters arrive
well after our monthly meeting, so I
thought I would let you know what
we're trying to do to help solve the
problem. The problem areas seem to
be Los Altos, Los Gatos, San Carlos,
Sunnyvale and Mountain View.

Our newsletters a re  usually
delivered to the San Jose Main post
office on the 4th Friday o f  each
month (this month is an exception,
due to vacations). For areas with ZIP
codes that begin with 95, the news-
letters are distributed to local post
offices and delivered within 3 work-
ing days. Fo r  areas with ZIP codes
beginning w i th  94,  the mai l  i s
shipped to the San Francisco Main
post office, distributed to the local
post offices and delivered to  our
members.

See Late, Page 6
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San Jose, California

SANTA CLARA COUNTY HEALTH DEPARTMENT

AIDS PROGRAM

¥ HIV Testing  and Counseling
¥ Clinical  Services
¥ AZT and Pentamidine
¥ Community  Education

Call  (408) 299-4151
976 LenzewAyertue,  San  Jose,  CA 95128

Career, from page 1

If so, ask i f  you can use them as a
referral. We'll discuss the logistics of
approach in a minute.

If you have no personal referral
more investiation is called for. Yo u
probably know the reporting level on
the position y o u  desire, and a n
approximate title o f  the individual to
whom you would report. O f  course,
these titles vary among organizations.
It is just as important not to shoot too
high as it is not to shoot too low. For
example, i f  you're looking for a senior
analyst position, i t  would not  be
unreasonable to expect your supervi-
sor to be the Manager of Applications.
Figuring this, you call the business and
ask for the name, exact title, and mail-
ing address of  this individual. They
may throw you a curve and not have
that position listed. S o  you think on
your feet and ask who is in charge of
"blah-blah-blah." They'll usually say,
"Oh, that's Sally Johnson, she's the
Director o f  Systems Support and
Control" or something equally strange.
Under no circumstances should you
ask to speak to Ms. Johnson at this
time. This is what you do next:

You write a letter. Yo u  do not
enclose a resume. You begin the letter
in one of two ways. First, and frankly
the most successful, is to say some-
thing like, "In a recent conversation
with Velveeta Kendall, a government
liaison for your firm, she suggested I
contact you." I f  you have no personal
reference, you can break the ice by
saying something like, "Your firm is
one of the most successful firms in the

September 1992

Sheep D i p
 Industry. T o
achieve a n d
maintain y o u r
leading edge ,
you must rely on
high-caliber,
goal-oriented
individuals, and
it is for this rea-
son I  a m
contacting you."
(A little flattery
goes a long way,
but don't overdo it.)

Next, you want to describe your-
self very briefly. Two sentences max.
Use strong words that convey a sense
of purpose, but remember, i f  you can
also convey a sense of your personal-
ity in a professional way, you'll have
them hooked. This is where you want
to dangle the bait. Allude to the most
intriguing aspects of your past experi-
ences. Make them want to know you
better.

In the next paragraph, express the
following thoughts, or something very
similar: "Please b e  assured, Ms .
Johnson, I  am not expecting you to
have a position open, nor do I expect
you to know of one. I  am, however,
confident that you can provide valu-
able advice to  someone with my
qualifications. I  wi l l  call you on
Thursday, August 27, to set a brief (10
- 15 minute) appointment convenient
with your schedule."

The intent of this letter is to get in
the door. You  want to let them know

HTG Newsletter

SOUTH SAN JOSE ¥ NEXT TO IBM & SANTA TERESA HOSPITAL 1 ¥ ¥ ¥

We Cater to Cowards
¥ Thorough, Personalized Attention. Every Time.
¥ Your  comfort is our first concern.
¥ Comprehensive, thorough examinations.
¥ Excellent cosmetic technicques for chips,

cracks, spaces.
¥ Vital bleaching for whiter teeth.
¥ Highest infection control

standards.
¥ Accept HIV-positive.
¥ Relax with nitrous oxide.
¥ Convenient financing;

insurance & credit cards
accepted.

¥ Natural looking
crowns and bridges.

¥ New patients welcome.
¥ Immediate appointments.

ALEX  J.
BAUMER,  DMD

408/226-0424

275 HOSPITAL PA R K WAY,  #700
SAN JOSE, C A L I F O R N I A

there is no obligation. You are merely
conducting informational interviews
seeking advice and guidance from
those whom you consider experts. Be
aware that o f  every ten letters you
send out, about three will grant you
interviews. Some may give you other
names to contact, and you can use
your initial contact as the personal
referral.

Personal referrals obviously have
a much higher success rate. I t ' s  not
easy, but it builds your network with
firms you have an interest in, and gets
your name out there. T h e y  get a
chance to size you up. They may have
a position that has just opened, and
you've got the jump on the crowd.
They may be toying with the idea of a
new position, and you can sell your-
self to them without them having to
proceed any further. It 's happened to
me.

There's a lot more to discuss on
this subject, which we'll cover it all at
the September meeting.
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Gosh!  Those

square  dancers
are sure
having  fun!

CD

Try  Gay and  Lesbian
Square Dancing  with
El Camino  Reelers

Our new classes are about to start up! September 9
and 16 are introductory and free, so drop by,
meet us, and try it out! We dance every
Wednesday from 7:30 to 9:30 at St. Andrews
Church, 4111 Alma in Palo Alto.

For directions or more information,
call Randy at (415) 961-7504, or
send email to asente@adobe.com

Palo Alto
(415) 494-3363

San Jose
(408) 235-0996

George I. Deabill, Ph.D.
Clinical Sexologist

Marr iage & Family Therapist

P.O. Box 60363 ¥  Pa lo  Alto, CA 94306

Late, from page 4
In an effort to fmd where the problem is, we have

changed our mailing labels to include the date we
deliver our newsletters to the San Jose Main post
office. I f  you receive your newsletter more than a
week after the date indicated on the label, please leave
us a message on our voice mail at (408) 993-3830.
Please leave your name and ZIP code. You may also
wish to contact your local post office.

One possible solution is having the post office bar
code our newsletters. Although this may add 1 addi-
tional day to the delivery time for our South Bay
members, it would improve the delivery time for the
peninsula area and nationwide.

We are concerned and wish to make sure that all
of our members receive their newsletter prior to our
monthly meetings. During election years, we strive to
make sure that information important to voting issues
arrives in a timely fashion. I  will keep you informed
as we make any other changes.
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San Jose, California

NIH Requests
Assistance  with

New Study
The National Institutes of Health

have contacted HTG, among other
organizations, f o r  assistance i n  an
intensive cl in ical  a n d  laboratory
evaluation o f  the newly described
immunodeficiency syndrome in  HIV
seronegative individuals.

To supplement efforts by CDC and
by referral centers around the country,
the NIH would like to bring patients m
(at NIH expense) for  brief visits to
obtain fresh material for use in the
extensive on-campus retroviral and
immunology laboratories. A  qualified
individual for the study wil l  have a
CD4 count of 300 cell/cubic millimeter
and be HIV seronegative by the HASA
test.

Please cal l  1-800-243-7644 f o r
more information.

URSUS
Medical Group
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In emergency call 415/573-7000

Map to HTG Monthly  Meeting
at the Billy DeFrank Community Center,

175 Stockton Ave., San Jose.
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